Party Secretary of Xinjiang Uighur Autonomous Region

Chen Quanguo Shuji
479 Zhongshanlu 

Urumqi, Xinjiang 

China

Copy to:

Embassy of China

H.E. Mr. Wu Ken

Willem Lodewijklaan 10

2517 JT Den Haag

(Plaats, datum)

Dear Secretary,
I wish to express my concern about Uighur woman Buzainafu Abudourexiti. She was detained in March 2017 and sentenced in a secret trial to seven years in prison on unknown charges. Abudourexiti had returned to China in 2015 after studying for two years in Egypt. She is being held incommunicado at Urumqi Women’s Prison. 
I am concerned that her arrest may be part of a wider crackdown on Uighur students who studied abroad. In early July, approximately two hundred Uighurs were detained in Egypt by order of the Chinese authorities. Twenty-two of them who have been forcibly returned to China have not been heard from since. 
I urge you to immediately and unconditionally release Buzainafu Abudourexiti unless there is sufficient credible and admissible evidence that she committed an internationally recognized offence and is granted a fair re-trial in line with international standards.
In addition, I urge you to ensure that she has regular, unrestricted access to her family and lawyers of her choice, to medical care on request or as necessary, and that she is not subjected to torture and other ill-treatment.
Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. I am kindly awaiting your reply.

Yours sincerely,

(Naam, adres)
